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Maine Community Action Partnership Supports LD 1891 An Act To 

Continue Supporting Safe Drinking Water for Maine Families 
 

February 2, 2022 
 
Senator Rafferty, Representative Sylvester, honorable members of the 
Committee on Labor and Housing, I am Megan Hannan, Executive 
Director of Maine Community Action Partnership, and we support LD 
1891 An Act To Continue Supporting Safe Drinking Water for Maine 
Families.  
 
For more than 50 years, Community Action has served as a dynamic 
and community-based force in addressing the causes and conditions of 
poverty throughout Maine and the country. Our ten Community Action 
Agencies deliver programs and services for people with low- and 
moderate income across the state, including the Home Energy 
Assistance Program, or HEAP; workforce development; the current 
rental relief program; Head Start and some also develop affordable 
housing. We also conduct several safety tests for air and water, 
including for arsenic in tap water. 
 
In 2017, bipartisan legislation funded a program for MainepHousing to 
provide funding to to help remediate contaminated wells in low income 
Mainers’ wells. Since the implementation, 662 households have 
benefitted from the program, nearly all using Community Action Agency 
connections. 
 
Because of the success of the program, the funding that was 
designated for the program in 2017 is running out. We need to 
appropriate more funds to make sure that Mainers in need can have 
access to clean drinking water. Access to clean drinking water should 
not depend on your income. 
 
Low-income communities, tribes, rural communities and communities 
of color are disproportionately impacted and more susceptible to health 
impacts and financial impacts of exposure to arsenic and other 
contaminants in drinking water. 
 
We have tested as many homes as we can, given the shortage of 
funds, and welcome the additional funds to support safe homes.  
 
I am happy to answer any questions that I can, now or in the work 
session. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Megan Hannan 
Executive Director 
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